## Resort Village of Mistusinne

Council Meeting Highlights June 19, 2025 meeting.

Council approved the minutes of the May 16, 2025 regular meeting of council. These are available on our website. The next regular meeting will be held **Friday, July 11, 2025** at **7:00 p.m**. here at the Village Office. Items for the agenda must be received no later than 12:00 p.m. Monday, July 7, 2025.

Council has approved ATV Access at the Boat Launch. A contractor will be here next week to cut back the bank and create a slope that will allow for gentle access down to the water. The Water Security Agency has approved the permit for the required work. Signage will be purchased to indicate direction.

Pavement Sealing in problematic areas was completed throughout the Village June 19. All affected areas were addressed.

Have you seen our new speed marker signs? Generous funding via the SGI Safety grant made this endeavor possible.

Unfortunately, the water is simply too low for the Boat Dock to be put in at this time. The dock is ready to go if the opportunity presents itself. For now, the Dock and the Swim Platforms are beached.

The Gazebo and the Survery are ready for Canada Day! The Volleyball area has been all fixed up. The poster is on the website and the bulletin boards at the office. Come on down to the BBQ after the parade.

Snow fence will be added at the 100m mark of the main beach to ensure our sand stays put.

Council is in the process of approving a new Building Bylaw to address building within the Resort Village. A first reading was completed at this meeting. A second reading will be considered at the July meeting.

The Line 19 Health Committee has created a survey to address the needs of the residents in the communities along Highway 19. Council has agreed to distribute the survey to residents. The survey is completely optional and the link is available here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/D9Z7HNL

Council approved a biology student from the University of Saskatchewan to complete research in the Village throughout the summer. She will be focusing on research related to the presence of Bats in Saskatchewan.

Council approved a Primary Residence Extension Permit at this meeting.

Council would like to remind all residents that tree removal and pruning of trees on Green Spaces is not permitted as per Policy 3.0 Care of Grass and Trees Section 2.2 Secondary Tree Care Areas. This policy applies to all residents. We do allow pruning in other areas such as the smiles with council approval, as well as trimming throughout the village.

16 New storage spots have been created and will be assigned to the first 16 people who displayed interest [were on the wait list]. Those parties will be contacted shortly and assigned a spot. If you are not on the list and wish to have a spot please email the office.

The office will be open on Tuesday's at about 11:45 a.m. [after ladies Golf] for anyone wishing to come for coffee and conversation. Come on down.

The Golf course will be closed from 12:30 p.m. until approximately 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, June 28 for a private booking.

The Golf Tournament to be held Aug 9 is looking for prizes. If you have a prize to donate please feel to drop it off here at the office.

The Village now has a logo. There will be clothing available for purchase if anyone is interested. Further details will be shared once available.

We have lined up food services for Saturday, Aug 3, 2025 Mistusinne's 45<sup>th</sup> Anniversary celebration. We expect this will start about 5:30 p.m. Come on down and let someone else do the cooking. If you ordered a cookbook you may ETransfer your payment to <a href="mailto:office@mistusinne.com">office@mistusinne.com</a>. You may also pay with cash or cheque.

The office will be closed Friday, June 27. The office will be open Saturday, June 28 10 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

A friendly reminder to pick up your golf pass if you ETransfered your payment. Your pass is ready and waiting for you.

Clean Up Days July 11 - 13. The perfect opportunity to unload anything that is no longer serving its purpose. There will be bins in the shop yard all weekend long. Water testing samples can be dropped off Sunday, July 13 from 1 p.m. - 3 p.m.

Have a great week everyone!

Kelly Dodd Administrator